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2017 Yukon River Summer Salmon Fishery News Release # 22 

Subdistrict 5-D Subsistence Fishing Schedule 

Districts Affected: Upper Yukon Area 

        

The 2017 management strategy is to protect the first pulse of Chinook salmon as they travel to 

spawning grounds in Canada. Therefore, subsistence salmon fishing is being closed as the first 

pulse of Chinook salmon travels through Subdistrict 5-D. After the first pulse has passed, fishing 

will reopen with 6-inch or smaller mesh gillnets and fish wheels on the regulatory schedule. 

In Subdistrict 5-D, subsistence fishing is currently open 24 hours a day, seven days per week 

with 7.5-inch or smaller mesh gillnets and fish wheels. All salmon may be kept. 

Subdistrict 5-D Lower (from an ADF&G regulatory marker two miles downstream of Waldron 

Creek upstream to the Hadweenzic River and including all adjacent tributaries, which includes 

the communities of Stevens Village and Beaver):  

Effective 7 p.m. Monday, June 26, subsistence salmon fishing will close.  

Effective 7 p.m. Friday, June 30, fishing will reopen with 6-inch or smaller mesh 

gillnets and fish wheels for 24 hours a day, seven days per week. Chinook salmon 

may be kept from gillnets and fish wheels.  

Subdistrict 5-D Middle (from the Hadweenzic River upstream to 22 Mile Slough and including 

the Porcupine River and all other adjacent tributaries, which includes the communities of 

Venetie, Chalkyitsik and Fort Yukon): 

Effective 7 p.m. Thursday, June 29, subsistence salmon fishing will close.  

Effective 7 p.m. Monday, July 3 subsistence salmon fishing will reopen with 6-inch 

or smaller mesh gillnets and fish wheels for 24 hours a day, seven days per week. 

Chinook salmon may be kept from gillnets and fish wheels.  
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Subdistrict 5-D Upper (from 22 Mile Slough to the U.S./Canada border and including all 

adjacent tributaries, which includes the communities of Circle City and Eagle): 

Effective 7 p.m. Thursday, July 6, subsistence salmon fishing will close.  

Effective 7 p.m. Monday, July 10 subsistence salmon fishing will reopen at with 6-

inch or smaller mesh gillnets and fish wheels for 24 hours a day, seven days per 

week.  

 

A fishing permit is required to fish for all species from the upstream mouth of 22 Mile Slough to 

the U.S./Canada border. Subsistence fishermen outside of the permit area are encouraged to fill 

out their subsistence salmon catch calendars. Calendars and subsistence fishing permits are 

available from the Alaska Department of Fish and Game in Fairbanks. 

During fishing closures, fishermen may use gillnets of 4-inch or smaller mesh of 60 feet or 

shorter length to target non salmon species. Chinook salmon harvested in 4-inch or smaller 

gillnets may be kept. 

Fishing schedules, test fish catches and sonar counts are available 24 hours a day at  

(866) 479-7387 (toll free); in Fairbanks, call (907) 459-7387.  

If you have any questions, please call ADF&G in Emmonak at 949-1320, ADF&G in Fairbanks 

at (907) 459-7274, or the U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service in Emmonak at 949-1798.  

-end- 


